Dickinson State University

291 Campus Drive
Dickinson, North Dakota 58601-4896

Office of the President
Telephone (701) 483-2326
Fax (701) 483-3712

February 25, 2011

Chancellor William Goetz
North Dakota University System
600 E Blvd Ave Dept. 215
Bismarck, ND 58505-0230

Dear Chancellor Goetz,

Subsequent to your February 10, 2011 letter, we have completed our research in response to your
questions.

Enclosed please find Dr. Brudvig’s complete analysis along with all the supporting
documentation.

As you recall, we were able to immediately correct our database error with NSSE and on
February 11, 2011, I sent you a fax with documentation that this correction was complete.

With the departure of Marty Odermann-Gardner, we did experience some coordination and
communication slip-ups. However, these mistakes were human errors and certainly not
intentional. Please note Mr. Marshall Melbye’s assessment that the academic integrity of these
classes was not jeopardized and no policy violations occurred.

Please let me know if you have additional questions or need more information.

My best regards,

Richard J. McCallum, Ph.D.
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cc: Dr. Jon Brudvig



